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In the “Transdisciplinary Graduate Education” paper (Derry & Fischer), one of the ideas I found most intriguing was the idea of creating (or at the very list, working towards) a standardized interface for knowledge acquisition and collaboration, especially with respect to research.  Currently, various fields hold their own (often disparate) standards for publishing work and sharing knowledge.  Creating a system in which people can communicate between fields will foster an environment where transdisciplinary collaboration can be readily available.  A good start would be to address several of the “distances” (such as temporal, technological, etc) that are addressed with respect to collaborative organizations.  At the very least, it would break down one wall in the process.

Being a current educator (or at least, an educational assistant), I take a mild objection to the idea that current technology is used as little more than a “gift-wrapping” on top of traditional educational approaches.  I don't doubt that much work can be done to further develop integrated tools for education, but a great deal of change has already occurred in recent years (the past decade, most notably).  In our very own Computer Science department here at CU, many of our current Intro Programming students do not only use technology to develop software, but also to collaborate with each other seamlessly on group projects (with one student and home and another in the lab), acquire knowledge they need to solve a problem (finding initial data for a multi-planet simulation, e.g, or researching algorithms for automatically solving a Sudoku board), and quantitatively compare the effectiveness of their work with respect to algorithms designed by others.  Many of these tasks would be impossible without technological tools in place.  For several years I taught Mathematics in an Urban High School setting, where our students used a “Cognitive Tutor” machine curriculum to acquire skills at their own pace.  This, being conjoined with three days a week of group tasks and collaborative projects in the classroom, created students who not only knew how to solve a wide variety of problems, but where to look if they didn't already know.  By the end of a school year, our students knew a wide variety of individual mathematical skills (varying significantly from student to student), but nearly all possessed the “soft” skills necessary to work through any problem in the curriculum.  This is an extraordinary change from the stereotypical “stand and deliver” classroom seen in the minds of most adults.  Such changes are not on the horizon... they're already here.

It's far too early to tell whether such approaches will have the intended effect of creating highly collaborative-minded learners and researchers (or graduate students, in this context).  It seems like a great idea, but in the end, only time will tell for sure.

